

## CITY OF PHILADELPHIA

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR ROOM 215 CITY HALL PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19107-3296 (215) 686-2181 FAX (215) 686-2170 EDWARD, G. RENDELL MAYOR

December 7, 1993

Post Office Sty 169 Heartwin, Ft 18051-0169

Dear Mr.

Thank you for your recent inquiry regarding the purchase of weapons turned in during our recent "Gun Return Initiative." Please be advised that these weapons are not for sale. When weapons are confiscated (either voluntarily as with this program or by the police), the guns are checked and after a moratorium, are sent to the Commonwealth for disposal. Neither the City nor the State are in the business of selling weapons; we are in the business of confiscating them.

I am sorry, but we can be of no assistance to you in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ed Rendell

Edward G. Rendell

EGR:rcs